
 

 

ARTHINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on Tuesday 31st January 2017 

Present:-   Councillors Sue Handy (for part of meeting), Charles Blake, Lesley 
Sanderson Mike Osgood 

 
    
Apologies:-   Cllr. Kate Morse, Joe Nikel,  
 
Attendees:-  6 parishioners  
 
Comments from 
The public:- 1)  Complaints received re dog fouling – the clerk to place a notice on the board, in 

the newsletter and on the website. 
 2)  Query re the building in the paddock on right just before bridge.  It was 

established that there is no enforcement order to demolish but that no further 
work can take place. 

 3) Light not working on the corner of Hall Close and Oxendon Road.  The clerk to 
order an LED replacement. 

  
Any Other  
Business:- 1)  The Greenfields appeal will be held on 8th February. 
 2)  A letter of resignation was received from Tim French.  The clerk to place the 

necessary notices on the board and website. 
 3)  A two storey building appears to be in process of being constructed behind 

Ruspers, Church Farm Way.  The clerk to inform DDC. 
 
Kelmarsh Wind Farm 
Trust:- A letter was received from  District Cllr. Irving-Swift requesting the PC send 

representatives. Two parishioners were nominated to attend by Cllr. Irving –
Swift.  No further news available. 

 
Declarations of  
Interest:-  Cllr. Sue Handy declared an interest in the discussion of DA/2013/0406 and left 

the room. 
 
Matters regarding:- DA/2013/0406 

Land To Rear Of The Rectory, Braybrooke Road, Arthingworth 
Repositioning of vehicular access and formation of access road to existing cricket 
field  
The clerk to update Mr. Kite (DDC) and District Cllrs. as follows:- 
The PC understand that the cricket field will be in use this summer.  The work on 
the drive has not started and the application has now expired.  Should a new 
application be submitted in order to establish conditions?  

 
Meeting closed at 8pm 


